Children Out of Detention
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PRESS RELEASE 1/2005

Why no bridging visas for babies and children? Put children first, Minister!

ChilOut welcomes the Australian government’s announcement to create a new class of Bridging Visa for some immigration detainees whose appeals have been exhausted. 

However, they won’t benefit the 81 children currently held in immigration detention. Their appeals have not been exhausted. Nauru detainees – including 6 children - have been in detention more than three years. There are toddlers and babies in Port Augusta, Christmas Island and Villawood who have been in detention their entire life – including two 3-year-old girls.

ChilOut spokesperson, Dianne Hiles, appealed today to Minister Vanstone to prioritise children. “There are 3 unaccompanied children in high security detention centres – why are they not in foster care? And will the further 78 children in detention with parents be granted bridging visas to live in the community while their visas are finalised? Why doesn’t the Government listen to its own Human Rights Commissioner?” she said. The Human Rights Commission made the following recommendations to Parliament in May last year, not one of which has been implemented: 

1. Children should be released from detention centres and residential housing projects within four weeks of the tabling of the report (i.e. 10 June 2004);

2. Australia's laws should incorporate a presumption against the detention of children;
3. Australia's laws should require independent assessment of the need to detain children within 72 hours of any initial detention;
4. Australia's laws should provide for prompt and periodic review of the legality of continuing detention;
5. Australia's laws should incorporate fundamental principles on detention to guide courts and independent tribunals;
6. Australia's laws should be amended so that bridging visas are readily available to families and unaccompanied children;
7. An independent guardian should be appointed for unaccompanied children and they should receive appropriate support;
8. Australia's laws should codify the minimum standards of treatment of children in detention centres;
9. Australia should review the impact of 'Pacific Solution' and 'excision' measures on children.
Ms Hiles said, “Any child in detention is one too many. It is unjustifiable that 81 vulnerable kids continue to be locked up in prison-like detention centres in Australia and Nauru. The Government must see sense and release all these children, together with their parents, immediately.”

CONTACTS: Dianne Hiles, 0425 244 667; Alanna Sherry 0417 177 530.
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